
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
2984 Shawano Avenue 
Green Bay WI 54313-6727 

August 28, 2015 

Zach Wagner 
2431 N New Franken Rd 
New Franken WI 54229-9794 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TIY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: New Determination Regarding Investigation of Contamination 
No Additional Action Required 

Dear Mr. Wagner: 

Race Property - WI DOT 
584 E Frontage Rd, Little Suamico Tn, WI 
WDNR BRRTS # 02-43-000562 

On March 23, 1994, notification was sent to the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources ("WDNR" 
or "the Department"), on behalf of Marie Race (the owner and responsible party at that time), that diesel 
range organics (ORO) contamination had been detected at the site listed above. Based on the 
information that was initially submitted to the WDNR, a letter was sent to the owner/responsible party at 
that time, on August 12, 1994, explaining the obligations for restoring the environment at the referenced 
site under s. 292.11 , Wisconsin Statutes. 

This second letter is being sent to notify you, as the current property owner, that based on an 
evaluation of all the information that is now available to the Department, you are not required to 
conduct an NR 716 site investigation for the site described above. The results of a soil sample 
taken on August 21, 2015, testing for ORO came back at <0.92PPM, resulting in this determination that 
no additional action is required. 

The Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking System ("BRRTS") will now show the status 
of the site described above as a "no action required" site. As part of this action, we assign the site a 
new identification number in our tracking system. PLEASE NOTE: Using the new BRRTS identification 
number, (09-43-000562), you may view the information related to your site at any time 
(http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/Brownfields/clean.html) and use the feedback system to alert us to any errors in 
the data. 

If you want a more detailed written response from the Department regarding the "no action required" 
status, please be advised that under NR 749, Wis. Adm. Code, a $700.00 fee is required for the 
general liability clarification letter. 
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Further correspondence regarding this site should be sent to: 

Alex Edler 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Ave 
Green Bay WI 54313-6727 
alex.edler@wisconsin.gov 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

enise D. Danelski 
Environmental Program Associate/Outreach 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 

Zach Wagner 
Race Property- WI DOT 

August 28, 2015 
Page2 


